# **SCOULTON NEWS**

## PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

PARISH CLERK: Heidi Frary Tel 01603 759215 Email hefrary@googlemail.com

The Parish Council are meeting via 'Zoom' until the Village Hall is able to re-open and we can have meetings in person again. The public are very welcome to attend these virtual meetings and the meeting link will be included on the agenda. The agenda is available a week before each meeting either from the website or by email from the Clerk.

At the last meeting we discussed the possibility of purchasing two new dog bins for the village. It is hoped that Breckland will support this. If they do, it is hoped they will be installed in Spring 2021.

## **OTHER NEWS**

We are very sad to have to inform you of the death of John Rogers in September. He was our District Councillor for many years. Our thoughts are with his family at this sad time.

Carers Matters Norfolk is a local group who support local carers. The provide an advice line and offer a one to one service to help people access grants, short breaks and group support. They can be contacted via the advice line 0800 083 1148 or www.carersmatternorfolk.org.uk.

The next national census will be held on 21 March 2021 and gives a picture of all the people and households in England and Wales. The Census Engagement Manager is looking to hear from people with ideas of ways to encourage and support people to take part. They are also recruiting for local people to help deliver the census. For more information please contact 2021Census.Engagement@ons.gov.uk or www.censusjobs.co.uk

## SCOULTON VILLAGE HALL NEWS

The Village Hall is currently closed. To book the village hall when it re-opens please call the bookings clerk, Kevin Stevens, on 01953 558734 or email scoultonvillagehall@gmail.com. Follow us on facebook @ScoultonVillageHall

The Hall remains closed for the time being.

Members of the committee are keeping the Hall clean and tidy.

New committee members are needed.

When the Hall re-opens there will be a vacancy for a cleaner.

For information about either of these roles please contact Tony Grover 01953 483654

### Mobile Library timetable

Currently the mobile library is not in operation due to lockdown. It is hoped that it will be able to resume in December and is due at the Village Hall on  $8^{th}$  December from 10 - 10.40 am. Full details of the dates and times that it will visit are available from the Norfolk County Council website once the service resumes.

The Chair of the Parish Council is the Editor of Scoulton News and can be contacted via the Clerk: Heidi Frary, 92 Norwich Road, Barnham Broom Norwich NR9 4BU or hefrary@gmail.com